
MOORAK PRIMARY AND PRESCHOOL 

Phone (08) 8726 6261        Fax :(08) 8726 6225 

Email: dl.0279.info@schools.sa.edu.au          P.O. Box 961,  Mount Gambier. SA 5290 

DATES TO REMEMBER 

Tuesday 20th March  

Bullying/Harmony Day 

———— 

Monday 19th March 

Governing Council 

 

Wednesday 21st March  

Sports Carnival 

———— 

Thursday 22nd March 

R/1 Assembly 

———— 

Friday 23rd March 

Student Free Day  

———- 

Friday 30th March 

Good Friday 

———- 

Monday 2nd April 

Easter Monday 

———— 

Wednesday 4th April 

Preschool Assembly 

——— 

Friday 6th April 

District Sports Day 

————- 

Friday 13th April 

Last Day  Term 1 

———— 

Monday 30th April 

School resumes 
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NEWSLETTER 

Principal: Peter Mitchinson        0416 650 178 

Preschool: L Baudinette/S Lucas    Reception/ 1: J Doll     2/3: K Mason     

4/5: P Paltridge     6/7: H Baron      NIT: K Marlow & T Gladigau 

SSOs: T Henley, C Wallace, T Ashcroft, J Reid, V Gabriel, K Ellis      Finance: K Wright 

ICT: S Grovesnor        Governing Council Chairperson: Adrian Ferguson 

Sports Day  

Sports day is fast approaching and 

the captains are doing a wonderful 

job during lunchtime training. We will 

also be holding whole school practice 

sessions early next week. As it can 

still be quite warm at the moment it 

is really important that students   

remember to 

bring their   

water bottles 

to school. 

Small School Sports Day 
The small school sports day will take 

place on Friday 6th April so the 

regular sports practice sessions will 

continue over the next few weeks. 

We will be reminding the students 

that the more they prepare, the 

more they are likely to achieve. 

Keep up the good work everyone and 

make the most out of every practice 

session you have.  

Go Moorak! 

Interviews 
Parent interviews are a very           

important part our school calendar. 

These will be taking place in Weeks 10 

and 11. Once again we will be using an 

electronic booking system and you will 

receive information regarding this 

next week.  Please ensure that you 

make an interview time with your 

child’s teacher as it is crucial to your 

child’s learning to develop and maintain 

a strong partnership between teacher, 

parent and student. This way everyone 

can find a way forward to ensuring 

your child becomes a powerful and 

successful 

learner. 

Volunteers  
The teachers highly value the    

contributions that parents make to 

support the education of children 

at Moorak Primary and Preschool. 

This voluntary work not only       

benefits the children but can also 

be very rewarding for the          

volunteers.  It has been wonderful 

to see so many parents helping with 

reading and our intervention      

programs. It really does allow us to 

reach more students who need that 

extra help. Please remember that 

it’s not too late to volunteer. If you 

have the time please come and sees 

us and we can arrange things. 

 



Donations for Art Room 

Miss Gladigau is looking for donations for the Art Room. If 

you are able to provide us with any magazines or fabric 

suitable for making collages she would really appreciate 

it. 

Parent Club Fundraiser 

Parent Club are having Cadbury chocolate boxes as 

our 1st term fundraiser.  There are still boxes available if 

you haven’t picked one up yet or would like to 

purchase another box. All money is to be returned to 

Karen by end of March. 

Casual Day 

This year to celebrate Bullying No Way day, Harmony Day, and our Better Buddy program, we have decided to hold 

a casual day. On Tuesday 20th March, students can wear orange or purple for a gold coin donation.  

All money raised will go to the Alannah and Madeline Foundation.  During the week students will be addressing the 

importance of these events and completing activities in their classes that support a positive school culture. 

 

Close The Gap  
Today some of our students attended the ‘Close 

The Gap ’ health day at Pangula Mannamurna. They 

participated in a range of fun activities that      

promoted being healthy and bridging the gap      

between indigenous and non indigenous people.  

 



                    Date: 16 / 3 / 2018   Issue: 4 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

District Sports Day 6th April 2018  
As we prepare for District  Sports Day we have allocated families to the time slots below. If this does not suit 

you could you please let Karen or Tracey know in the front office . The timing of the sprints is a Moorak 

Primary School responsibility.  It is only a 20 minute time slot. Please be aware this is a primary tabloid only, 

10.00ñ10.18 

 

Naismith  Wurst Ray Ferguson  Staff 

10.22ñ10.40 Pearson  Dalton  Couldrey  Richter  Staff 

10.44 - 11.02 Millard  Chisholm  Richardson  Lock  Staff 

11.06ñ11.24 Fulton Slotegraaf  M.Campbell  Jones Staff 

11.28ñ11.46 Cowland  Gilgen  Harfull  Bellinger  Staff 

11.50ñ12.08 A Brook  Haywood  Cram  Gaut  Staff 

12.12 ð12.30 Dennert  Bowering  Foster Dixon  Staff 

Canteen Roster  
Moorak Sports Day 2018 

 
 

 

 

 

9.30ñ10.00 

  

Priscilla   

Ferguson 

Shannon   

Pearson 
10.00ñ10.30 Emily 

Hill 

Kate 

Dalton 
10.30 - 11.00 Heather 

Cram 

Tania 

Wurst 
11.00ñ11.30 Emma 

Milich 

Lisa 

 Rainey 

11.30ñ12.00 Louise  

Campbell 

Peta 

Couldrey 

12.00ñ12.30 Caroline  

Jacobs 

Gail 

Richards 



PARENT CLUB NEWS  

Voting Day  

This year the voting will be done at the school and not at the Moorak Hall.  The Parent Club 

have kindly offered to supply egg & bacon rolls for breakfast & sausages in bread for lunch 

for anyone who might be coming in to vote that day. 

If anyone is available to help do some cooking, this would be much appreciated.  Many hands 

make light work & I know that it is a very busy weekend for some who have finals & other 

things on. 

So please come & vote at the school & grab an egg & bacon roll or a sausage & support your 

school.  Looking forward to seeing you then. 

 

Sports Carnival  

Itõs nearly Sports Carnival & that means that we need to get organised.  If you can help out in any way 
(helping in the kitchen, getting lunch orders ready, setting up, etc.) then please let us know.  All help is 
much appreciate. Please fill out order forms & get them back to the front office ASAP.  There is a form for 
your childrenõs lunch & also a form for your familiesõ lunch.  

 * Please fill in the family order form for all family members, including grandparents, aunties, uncles, 
cousins who might be coming.  There is only a limited amount of ôextraõ food available on the day & this 
helps us greatly with catering.  

 

2018  SPORTS DAY PRICE LIST 

Sandwich     $3.00 

Meat Pie     $3.50 

Pasty      $3.50 

Cheese Pasty     $3.50 

Sausage Roll      $2.50 

Party Pie     $1.20 

Party Sausage Roll    $1.20 

Vanilla Slice     $2.50 

Hedgehog     $2.50 

Iced Donut     $2.50 

Kitchener Bun     $2.50  

Pop Top       $1.00 

Water       $1.50 

Icy Pole      $1.00 

Tea/coffee     $1.00 
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SMALL SCHOOL DISTRICT SPORTS DAY 
  

The District Sports Day for 2017 will be on Friday 6th April 2018. Combined sports days can only continue with the 

generous support of the community. Over the years many parents have provided support as marshals of events, 

setting up equipment, and as enthusiastic spectators. By encouraging all students we teach our children about be-

ing good sports.  

  

The timetable for the day is as follows  

8.30 -8.45  Assemble at Cave Gardens  

9.00  March to Vansittart Park and move to buses.  

    Travel by bus to Blue Lake Sports Park.  

9.45  Opening Ceremony  

10.00  Tabloid Events start ð see program for further details of events  

12.30  Championship Races  

1.15  Presentations  

  

Our Sports Day commences with all participating schools marching along Commercial Street from the Cave Gar-

dens to Vansittart Park. The march commences at approximately 8.45am and children march on the left hand side 

of Commercial Street and head towards Vansittart Park. During the march the opposite side of Commercial Street 

remains open to oncoming traffic from the west. To address this issue, and to support student safety for the march, 

the following measures will be put in place:  

¶ Mt Gambier Police will provide a vehicle at the front and rear of the march as well as managing traffic flow at 

the intersections of Bay Road and Wehl Street.  

¶ The City Council will close side roads along Commercial Street to minimise the amount of traffic entering Com-

mercial Street from an easterly direction.  

¶ Each school will provide a number of staff wearing fluorescent vests to march alongside the children as they 

move along Commercial Street.  

On arrival at Vansittart Park, students are transported by bus to Blue Lake Sports Park. Students are supervised by 

staff from their school whilst on buses.  

  

In the event of rain or a forecast of above 35º the Sports Day will be cancelled. An announcement will be made on 

5SE, 5MG and 5GTR between 7.40 and 8.00am on Friday morning. The day will revert to a normal school day and 

Sports Day will be rescheduled to Friday 13 th th April 2018. If the forecast temperature is between 30º and 35º C the 

Sports Day may be modified to exclude the march  and finish at 12.30pm.  

  

All families will be issued with a program for the day. Admission to the grounds is free.  Children should bring high -

energy nibbles and a drink to sustain them until 1.30pm.  

It is expected that students stay for the finishing ceremony. As good sports we need to take time to celebrate with 

the successful team and thank all those who have made the day possible.  

  

Parents/caregivers are responsible for taking their child/ren to the Cave Gardens in Mount Gambier by 8.45 am and 

for collecting their child/ren from Blue Lake Sports Park at the conclusion of Sports Day by 1.30pm.  

___________________________________________________________________________________________________________  

2018 SMALL SCHOOL DISTRICT SPORTS DAY 

  

_______________________________________  has permission to participate in the Small School District Sports Day at  

      Blue Lake Sports Park on Friday April 6th          YES/NO 

_______________________________________  has permission to participate in the Small School District Sports Day  

      March from the Cave Gardens to Vansittart Park on Friday April 6th     YES/NO 

_______________________________________  has permission to travel by bus from Vansittart Park to Blue Lake  

      Sports Park on Friday April 6th         YES/NO 

 
Parent Signature________________________________________  Date______________________ 



The Year 2/3 Class  
In digital technologies we have been learning some simple programing skills to 

operate the brand new Bee-Bots. They have been great for developing problem-

solving skills, critical thinking, and decision making in our class. We have created 

our own maps for the Bee-Bots, then designed a sequence of steps for them to 

follow and we are now beginning to discover how to draw different letters using 

the Bee-Bots.  
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